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 CAPITAL PROJECTS
New Public Works Facilities
Mark Spaulding Construction had the revised footing and foundation plans approved through PDS and should have pricing back 
from bidders this week. We look for the building to be coming out of the ground during the month of October.

Concrete Street Reconstruction Project
Jefferson Contracting was awarded the project on Circlewood Dr. between Ridgewood Dr. and Heartwood Ln. doing a complete 
tear out of the concrete street and sidewalks and pouring new concrete. This job is slated to start on November 14th. 

Street Repaving Project
Eaton Asphalt has all of the paving complete on the Jacqueline Drive, Kimberly Drive, Mitten Drive and Debbie Lane complete. 
There is a small amount of restoration along curb line to have this project 100%. 

Riegler Blacktop has begun full depth repairs on Summitridge Ln., Crestside Ct., and Spire Cr., once the repairs have been 
completed milling and resurfacing will begin.

Capital Park Improvements
Beaumont Building Group has given a start date of mid October for the second Phase of Cahill Commons Park improvements.

Railroad Underpass Painting Project
The Public Works Department has finally been granted a Right of Entry permit from Norfolk Southern Railway, we are now 
awaiting the Proceed with Work letter from the Senior Engineer of Public Improvements. This project should take off in October 
2023. 

PROGRAMS
Summer Send Off
The PW team has spent the month setting 
up and preparing for Summer Send Off and 
Summer Send Off 5K. The countless hours 
that go into planning and the execution of 
Summer Send Off really shows this year. 
The weather was perfect all day.
7 Mile Garden
The PW team was also putting the final 
touches on the 7 Mile Garden for the 
upcoming Ribbon Cutting. This has included 
installing new landscaping along the wall, 
replacing a couple of Dogwood Trees, and 
watering all of the new plants.
Mowing
September has been a relatively dry month 
so mowing has slowed down. The PW team 
has spent 200 Man Hours mowing all city 
properties.  
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